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STATE OF WISCONSIN
BEFORE THE DEPARTMENT OF SAFETY AND PROFESSIONAL SERVICES

IN THE MATTER OF DISCIPLINARY :
PROCEEDINGS AGAINST : NOTICE OF DENIAL

AND NOTICE OF RIGHT
TO REQUEST HEARING
DEVIN OLSON, :
RESPONDENT. : Case No. 16 COM 083 0004 7 2 2

TO: Devin Olson
10196 Blue Lake Road
Minocqua, WI 54548

You are hereby notified that your request to renew your Dwelling Contractor Qualifier
credential is denied, effective immediately.

You have the right to request a hearing on the denial by sending a request for hearing to
the Department, addressed to Department of Safety and Professional Services, Chief Legal
Counsel, P.O. Box 8368, Madison, Wisconsin 53708-8368, which must be received by the
Department no later than 30 days from the date of mailing of this Notice. The date of mailing of
this Notice is May 20, 2016. Any hearing on the denial will be held in accordance with the
requirements set forth in Wis. Stat. ch. 227.

The denial is based on activities you engaged in at W7630 490™ Ave., Ellsworth, WI
54011. In the initial case, 15 COM 033, you were in violation of Wis. Admin. Code § SPS
321.28(5), for an incompetent installation of a metal roof on Complainant’s home. However, the
Department was unable to take disciplinary action at that time due to your license being expired.
On March 24, 2016, you applied to renew your license. The Department has made a good faith
effort to contact you to discuss the events of the prior case with you. The Department attempted
to contact you via phone on March 31, 2016, and April 7, 2016, and via mail on April 14, 2016,
to discuss your eligibility to renew your credential and your competence in installing metal roofs.
You have not reciprocated in kind.

There has been no contact from you. Due to both your prior conduct and your current
lack of communication, the Department is taking this action to deny your license.



You are able to reapply. The Department requests that you respond to the Department’s
prior communications before reapplying, in order to discuss the events in Case No. 15 COM 033.

Dated at Madison, Wisconsin on May 20, 2016.
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Michacl Bemdt

Chief Legal Counsel

Department of Safety and Professional Services
P.O. Box 8368

Madison, WI 53708-8368




